TOWNSHIP OF MACDONALD, MEREDITH & ABERDEEN ADDITIONAL

FEBRUARY 2023

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR DAY OUT PROGRAM

The Dr. Harold S. Trefry Memorial Centre is looking for caring, reliable volunteers with a great sense of humor, to help at our Day Out Program in Echo Bay.

The program takes place at the Elks Hall every Wednesday from 9:30 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.

Volunteers help to assist clients during programs, provide one on one interaction with clients, help with lunch, set up and dish washing and make the day run smooth for our clients and day out staff.

If you are interested please call the Dr. Harold S. Trefry Memorial Centre at 705-246-0036 and we will be happy to provide you with more information. We look forward to hearing from you!

2023 BUDGET MEETING DATES

Tuesday February 28-7:00 p.m. Wednesday March 29-7:00 p.m.

Monday April 24-7:00 p.m.

If you have any ideas that you would like to share with staff or Council in regard to the 2023 Budget please contact the Municipal Office @ 705-248-2441 or email twpmacd@onlink.net or contact any of your

Members of Council listed below:

Mayor Lynn Watson: 705-705-248-2421

Councillor Shelly Bailey: 705-248-2979

Councillor Adam Chevis:705-987-0577

Councillor Derek Hansen: 705-257-1968

Councillor Parker Brockelbank: 705-989-7598

INTERIM TAX BILL DUE DATES

Interim Tax Bills were mailed out on February 15, 2023. If you did not receive yours, please contact the Municipal Office.

Due Dates for Interim Tax Bills:

1st Installment March 15th, 2023

2nd Installment May 15th, 2023.

We encourage everyone to pay your tax bills online if you are able. You will use your full 19 digit
Assessment Roll Number as your Account Number. At the office we accept cash (debit) and/or cheques.

EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT-COMMUNITY EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT COORDINATOR (CEMC)

We would like to welcome Tiffany Fleming as our new CEMC for our municipality. Tiffany has been on our Community Control Group for 6 years as our Plans Chief and has received training over that time period. We are confident Tiffany will do a great job in this position and continue our ongoing training and compliance under Provincial Regulations.

We would also like to welcome Brooke Campbell as our new Plans Chief.

A **HUGE** Thank You goes out to David Jackson who held the position as CEMC for several years. David came to us with many years of experience through the Ministry of Natural Resources and was a wealth of knowledge.

THANK YOU DAVID!

ECHO BAY UNITED CHURCH ECHO BAY & AREA FOOD BANK

Everyone is welcome at the Food Bank whether you are donating or accessing the services that are provided. The Food Bank is open the 1st and 3rd Wednesdays of the month from 1-2:00 p.m. and the 2nd Wednesday from 6-7:00 p.m. The Food Bank is located at 220 Church St. downstairs at the Echo Bay United Church. If you are unable to access the Food Bank during these hours phone 705-248-2891 and we will assist you.

Monetary donations can be made by cheque or cash at the Municipal Office or you can e-transfer.

E-TRANSFERS FOR MONETARY DONATIONS TO THE FOOD BANK CAN BE SENT TO echobayfoodbank@gmail.com

Please include your name and mailing address in the message field so tax receipts can be issued!